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Investigation: PE 10-030
Date Opened: 08/12/2010 Date Closed: 12/14/2010
Investigator: Kyle Bowker Reviewer: Jeff Quandt
Approver: Richard Boyd
Subject: Steering Shaft Separation

MANUFACTURER & PRODUCT INFORMATION
Manufacturer: HYUNDAI-KIA AMERICA TECHNICAL CENTER INC
Products: 2010 Kia Soul
Population:          74,522

Problem Description: The intermediate steering shaft allegedly separated from the upper steering column 
resulting in a complete loss of steering capability.

FAILURE REPORT SUMMARY
ODI Manufacturer Total

Complaints: 1 1 1

Crashes/Fires: 0 0 0

Injury Incidents: 0 0 0

Fatality Incidents: 0 0 0

Other*: 0 0 0

*Description of Other:

ACTION / SUMMARY INFORMATION

Action: This Preliminary Evaluation has been closed.

Summary:
The Office of Defects Investigation (ODI) is aware of a single complaint on the subject vehicles that alleges the hand 
wheel became mechanically de-coupled from the road wheels when the intermediate steering shaft universal joint 
separated from the upper steering column.  It appears that the intermediate steering shaft in the complaint vehicle was 
disassembled and then improperly re-assembled with the universal joint not fully engaged with the upper steering 
column's splined shaft and the pinch bolt was not secured in the retaining groove when fastened.   
     The component supplier has added additional fool-proofing measures to the assembly process to further reduce 
the likelihood of improper assembly.  Kia inspected a total of 3,695 subject vehicles and steering column assemblies 
at the component supplier, the vehicle assembly plant in Korea and at US ports in the weeks immediately following the 
opening of this pursuit and found no evidence of improper assembly.  Kia also conducted a service action (SA057) to 
inspect another 169 subject vehicles (out of 336) manufactured on the same day as the complaint vehicle and a total 
of 594 subject vehicles (out of 1,747) manufactured during the same week as the complaint vehicle and found no 
issues to report.  An additional 342 subject vehicles outside the scope of the service action were also inspected and 
again Kia found no evidence of improper assembly. 
     A safety-related defect trend has not been identified at this time and further use of agency resources does not 
appear to be warranted.  Accordingly, this investigation is closed.  The closing of this investigation does not constitute 
a finding by NHTSA that a safety-related defect does not exist.  The agency will take further action if warranted by the 
circumstances.
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